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49 CFR Ch. I (10–1–13 Edition) § 190.323 

Oct. 25, 2013. For the convenience of the user, 

the revised text is set forth as follows: 

§ 190.321 Contents of written comments. 
All written comments must be in English. 

Any interested person should submit as part 

of written comments all material considered 

relevant to any statement of fact. Incorpora-

tion of material by reference should be 

avoided; however, where necessary, such in-

corporated material must be identified by 

document title and page. 

§ 190.323 Consideration of comments 
received. 

All timely comments and the rec-

ommendations of any technical advi-

sory body established by statute for 

the purpose of reviewing the proposed 

rule concerned are considered before 

final action is taken on a rulemaking 

proposal. Late filed comments are con-

sidered so far as practicable. 

§ 190.325 Additional rulemaking pro-
ceedings. 

The Administrator may initiate any 

further rulemaking proceedings that 

the Administrator finds necessary or 

desirable. For example, interested per-

sons may be invited to make oral argu-

ments, to participate in conferences 

between the Administrator or the Ad-

ministrator’s representative and inter-

ested persons, at which minutes of the 

conference are kept, to appear at infor-

mal hearings presided over by officials 

designated by the Administrator at 

which a transcript of minutes are kept, 

or participate in any other proceeding 

to assure informed administrative ac-

tion and to protect the public interest. 

§ 190.327 Hearings. 

(a) If a notice of proposed rulemaking 

does not provide for a hearing, any in-

terested person may petition the Ad-

ministrator for an informal hearing. 

The petition must be received by the 

Administrator not later than 20 days 

before expiration of the time stated in 

the notice. The filing of the petition 

does not automatically result in the 

scheduling of a hearing. A petition is 

granted only if the petitioner shows 

good cause for a hearing. If a petition 

for a hearing is granted, notice of the 

hearing is published in the FEDERAL 

REGISTER. 

(b) Sections 556 and 557 of title 5, 
United States Code, do not apply to 
hearings held under this part. Unless 
otherwise specified, hearings held 
under this part are informal, non-
adversary fact-finding proceedings, at 
which there are no formal pleadings or 
adverse parties. Any regulation issued 
in a case in which an informal hearing 
is held is not necessarily based exclu-
sively on the record of the hearing. 

(c) The Administrator designates a 
representative to conduct any hearing 
held under this subpart. The Chief 
Counsel designates a member of his or 
her staff to serve as legal officer at the 
hearing. 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 78 FR 58914, 

Sept. 25, 2013, § 190.327(b) was revised, effec-

tive Oct. 25, 2013. For the convenience of the 

user, the revised text is set forth as follows: 

§ 190.327 Hearings. 

* * * * * 

(b) Sections 556 and 557 of title 5, United 

States Code, do not apply to hearings held 

under this subpart. Unless otherwise speci-

fied, hearings held under this subpart are in-

formal, non-adversarial fact-finding pro-

ceedings, at which there are no formal plead-

ings or adverse parties. Any regulation 

issued in a case in which an informal hearing 

is held is not necessarily based exclusively 

on the record of the hearing. 

* * * * * 

§ 190.329 Adoption of final rules. 
Final rules are prepared by rep-

resentatives of the Office of Pipeline 
Safety and the Office of the Chief 
Counsel. The regulation is then sub-
mitted to the Administrator for consid-
eration. If the Administrator adopts 
the regulation, it is published in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER, unless all persons 
subject to it are named and are person-
ally served with a copy of it. 

§ 190.331 Petitions for rulemaking. 
(a) Any interested person may peti-

tion the Associate Administrator for 
Pipeline Safety to establish, amend, or 

repeal a substantive regulation, or may 

petition the Chief Counsel to establish, 

amend, or repeal a procedural regula-

tion. 
(b) Each petition filed under this sec-

tion must— 
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